Town of Alto Regular Meeting February 09, 2021 Minutes

Those in attendance:

Audrey Turner, Mayor
Eddie Palmer, Mayor Pro-tem
Carolyn Cabe, Council Post 1
James Turner, Council Post 2
Allen Fox, Council Post 3
PJ Huggins, Council Post 5
Josh Ivey, Police Chief
Penny Rogers, Town Clerk
Absent: Lisa Turner, CFO

A work session was held at 6:30 concerning current projects. Mayor Turner updated the Officials on the generator project stating that bids would be in next week. She informed them that 17 homes would be going in on Southgate Road and 3 have already been paid for and meters set. The line will be upgraded for 5280 feet. She also told them that she talked with 3 businessmen from Atlanta that are looking for 50-100 acres in this area to develop. The Barron citation and clean up at his property was discussed. He was given a month to comply by Judge Sneed. The clean up has already begun. The meeting was then called to order by Mayor Audrey Turner. The invocation was delivered by Eddie Palmer. Following this was the Pledge of Allegiance.

The agenda was presented to the Council for approval. Councilwoman PJ Huggins made a motion to approve. Councilman Allen Fox seconded the motion. Approved by all.

Pro-tem Eddie Palmer made a motion to accept the minutes from January 12, 2021. Councilman James Turner seconded the motion. Approved by all.

New Business:

Councilman Allen Fox made a motion to adopt the 2021 budget. Councilwoman PJ Huggins seconded the motion.

Approved by all.

Old Business: None

Recommendations from Officers, Departments, and Attorneys:

Mayor Turner reminded Officials of the Called Meeting on February 24th at 5pm to open/award the bids for the Generator project.

Chief Josh Ivey presented the monthly Police totals.

Min 2-09-21 Page 2

Public comments: None

Councilman James Turner made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Pro-tem Eddie Palmer seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 7:09 pm.

Approved by all.

Respectfully submitted by:

Penny Rogers

Town Clerk